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Ms Jadranka Kosor, RH Prime Minister (predsjednica@vlada.hr), 

Mr. Jasen Mesić, Minister of Culture (jasen.mesic@min-kulture.hr)

6 September 2011
Dear Prime Minister, 

Dear Minister of Culture
Re: Critical Situation of Radio 101/ 
Dismissal of Zoran Angeleski at Glas Istre

We write to you on behalf of the European Federation of Journalists (EFJ), the regional group of the International Federation of Journalists representing more than 260.000 journalists in over 30 European countries, including all European Union Member States, to express our great concern (1) at the critical situation of the famous and respected radio station Radio 101 and (2) at the completely unjustifiable dismissal of a journalist at the paper Glas Istre.

We understand that Radio 101, a cornerstone of media freedom in Croatia, has been under severe financial constraints and had to declare bankruptcy at the beginning of this year. However, thanks to the engaged journalists and their new editor in chief managed in securing the radio’s future by finding a new proprietor, Media Servis, Zagreb. We are told that during this period the government and Parliament amended the media law and the electronic media law, which prohibits concession transfers in electronic media.

Thus, the first victim has been Radio 101, which was starting the selling procedure in the period of changing the laws. The Electronic Media Council waited with its decision whether Radio 101 could sell until the new law was into force that is after August 10.  It then decided against this selling. 

We are informed that the management of Radio 101 will appeal against this decision on the ground that the selling process has started prior to the adopted amendments to the media laws. 

We believe that such a seemingly politically motivated act only harms media pluralism and media freedom, and in the end the democratic process in Croatia, an accession country expected to enter the EU in 2013. As a future Member State to the European Union, Croatia will have to apply the European Charter for Fundamental Rights and its Article 11 on media freedom.

We therefore kindly urge you to find a solution for the future of Radio 101 and allow its engaged and devoted journalists to fulfill their mission and continue the independent journalistic work they have been doing since the 1990s. 

At the same time we would like to draw your attention to another violation of journalists’ rights in Croatia in the written press:   The EFJ in cooperation with its Croatian affiliate, the Croatian Association of Journalists, is appalled by the recent dismissal of the journalist by the owner of Glas Istre, Albert Faggian, which is not justifiable under any modern media or labour law. 
We have been informed that Faggian had already violated the law several times when taking over the company and getting rid of the existing collective agreement and cutting wages. We would also like you to investigate more into the misdoings of this media owner. 

We thank you for the attention that you will bring to this letter.

Yours Sincerely,

Arne König







EFJ President
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